
East Berks January 2020 Section Notes 

Firstly, hopefully this will get to you before, but there is NO Club Night on 6th 
January. Apology for anyone who turned up to find the Cricket Club closed, normal 
service as from the 20th 

Our Awards Night Dinner at the beginning of December was a resounding success, 
due in no small part in Graham Lloyd pervasive charm encouraging Michelle to 
return to the kitchen at the Cricket Club for this one occasion. 

Roger Ashby did the awards presentations, Terry Goodall for most liked bike at 
our Annual Bike Night, John Tinley for Rider of the Year, Graham Lloyd for 
Clubman of the Year ( or should it be 'Person' of the Year being all WOKE and that 
) and Phil King for single handedly opening up and manning the bar at the Cricket 
Club for all the years' we have been there. 

The not too kind recent weather has curtailed most road outings, but a number of 
our Members are gearing up for the first of the MCC long distance trials, the first 
being The Exeter over the weekend of 3/4th January. Watch this space. 

One Club award our Committee thinks should be made, is for the Section that has 
had the greatest number of meeting places over the past 20 odd years. Noting 
what was mentioned in Jampot last month, we do think the Newbury Section 
deserves this, for since leaving our bosom, we have now lost count of the number 
of changes they have had forced on them. 

Always welcome here chaps and chapesses ! 

Dave Younger 


